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when I estimated the number of birds of this species seen as fifteen. I
first detected the birds by the difference between their calls and those of
the Common Tern, and later made out the distinctions in plumage and
color of bill and feet.

These birds were observed again on May 18 and 24, 1929, and on the
latter date were sitting on the beach in company with Common Terns,
facing the late afternoon sun, which lighted their breasts sufficiently to
make out the tinge of pink color.

In 1930 these birds had increased in numbers and occurred from May 8
to 20. In 1931 they were observed from May 7 to 24, and when they first
occurred were fully as abundant as the Common Terns, though as May
advanced their numbers decreased while those of the Common Tern in-
creased. It seems probable that the increase of this species must have
begun prior to 1929 but was at first overlooked. Inquiry among other
observers has not disclosed, up to now, an earlier date of occurrence in this
state.—ARETAS A. SAUNDERS, Fairfield, Conn.

Caspian Tern in Connecticut.—On June 27, 1931, the writer saw a
Caspian Tern ( Hydroprogne caspia imperator), in full breeding plumage on
a sand flat laid bare by the tide, at Waterford, Conn.

This would seem to constitute the first known occurrence of the Caspian
Tern in Connecticut (according to Forbush’s ‘Birds of Massachusetts’),
and is particularly puzzling due to the date. I appreciate the fact that,
unsupported by a specimen, the record may not be accepted,—a policy
with which I am heartily in accord,—yet the bird was observed at close
range, both at rest and in flight, with a good glass. All the distinguishing
marks were clearly and carefully noted, as well as its great size as contrasted
with the Common ‘Terns which were near it. I am furthermore familiar
with the Caspian Tern through having seen it several times on Lake Erie,
where, though very rare, it is of fairly regular occurrence in the fall.—
CLARK 8. BEARDSLEE, 132 Mc¢ Kinley Ave., Kenmore, N. Y.

The Black Skimmer a Permanent Resident in Georgia.—In view
of recent winter records of the Black Skimmer ( Rynchops nigra nigra) on
the Georgia coast my observations on this species seem worthy of record.

From July 1930 to May, 1931, I was located in the vicinity of the Savan-
nah River entrance, and it was possible to keep quite a close watch on the
birds of the near-by beaches and mud flats. Until November large flocks of
skimmers could be seen at any time, and through the winter months a few
birds or a small flock were seen during some time each month.

During a rather leisurely trip through the inland route along the entire
Georgia coast, going south in January, 1928, and north again in February
of that year, several flocks were seen near Brunswick, Ga. and Fernandina,
Fla.

In March, 1930—from the 10th to 25th—on Tybee Island, Ga., migrating
flocks were seen nearly every day, about four p.m., irrespective of tide.



